
Resolution concerning a moratorium on the “Policy for Inclusion of Tuition in Externally 

Funded Contracts and Grants” 

 

Whereas: Many faculty members feel that the recently established policy to require graduate 

student tuition be included in the budgets of all new proposed research budgets would damage 

the research enterprise and impedes Auburn University’s ability to increase graduate student 

enrollment (Goal 21 of the Strategic Plan),  

 

And 

 

Whereas: Without regard for Auburn University’s efforts to promote shared governance, this 

policy was implemented without sufficient input from appropriate faculty bodies including the 

Research Committee and University Senate. 

 

Therefore be it resolved: that a moratorium be placed on the policy (the “Policy for Inclusion of 

Tuition in Externally Funded Contracts and Grants”) until such time that appropriate faculty 

bodies be consulted for their input, the likely impact of such a policy (both positive and negative) 

on Auburn University’s missions of research and graduate education be determined, and a report 

of these deliberations be provided to the University Senate.  


